Immaculate Conception Altar Society Agenda April 3, 2022

Opening Prayer: Treasurer's Report: \$5,573.64

Old Business:

- ✓ Items were dropped off for Lexi who is in the Military. More items were given to Piper's Project (Foster Children).
- ✓ We provided desserts for the first Fish Fry. Thank you, Ladies!
- ✓ Easter card packs were distributed to those at the meeting to fill out before the next meeting. These are for Nursing Home and Vintage Park residents.
- ✓ We updated our prayer list.

New Business:

- Easter: Cards for Nursing Home and Vintage Park will be collected and finished up today. Easter eggs were filled with stickers, stamps and candy.
- Fish Fries: We have enough sign-ups for April 1st but will probably need to have a few more desserts for April 8th. We'll also need more people to help slice and set up desserts.
- Field Trip Discussion: It was voted that we will do a day trip to Sacred Heart Church in Mound City. Target time frame for this event is June of this year. There is a church, park, and shrine. Lunch will be at a local restaurant. Choices include Everybody's, Champs Chicken, and Jayhawk Inn.
- First Communion: 14 individuals to do their first communion we have found some nice cards to give to the kids. We may host a reception if parents wish, or we will provide cookies and gift bags as in the past.
- ➤ Raffle Thank You: We received a lovely thank you note from Becky Roberts for the St. Francis statue that she won in our raffle last fall.
- ➤ **Get Well Cards:** If anyone is interested in sending 'get well' cards to parishioners in need of that ministry. Please sign up on the sign up sheet.
- Single Moms: Danna Schneider gave an update on pro-life activities. Single Moms KC is a program up in Kansas City. This is a way we could help support moms in our community. Please send an email to Danna if interested at danna.elizabeth@hotmail.com This can be a year-round support program, so be thinking of ways we could support mothers.
- > Prayer List: Updated the Prayer List
- > Scholarships: The Committee is still accepting applications.
- ➤ Thursday Breakfast: This will be on April 7th at 8:30 at Miss B's. Hope to see you there!

Closing Prayer:

A big 'thanks' to all the ladies who have been helping with the above projects. You are making a difference in our Church and in our community.

"Gracious is the Lord, and righteous; yes, Our God is merciful." Psalm 116:5

Our next breakfast is on April 7th!
Our next meeting will be on May 1st!